DIOCESE OF KNOXVILLE CURSILLO - SECRETARIAT MEETING

JANUARY 31, 2004

ST. THOMAS THE APOSTLE

The meeting was opened with a prayer.

· Those present were: Father Alex, Butch Feldhaus, Lois Schering, Steve Pacitti, Velma Burke, Debbie Ferrari and Marianne Hartman.

Steve Pacitti was welcomed as the new Post-Cursillo representative, filling Susan Pasarello's unexpired term.

Announcements: 1) Regional Encounter will be held Oct. 29-31 in Owensburg, KY

                            2) Our diocese will host in 2005 and  Suanee is the suggested spot.

                            3) Hopefully the Bishop will preside at the Mass and give a talk.

                            4) We can expect 60-150 attendees and will be responsible for 

                                   securing the location, printing maps, palanca and publicity.

                            5)Cost will be between $100 to $150 and will include three meals on 

                                   Saturday and breakfast on Sunday.

                            6) Father Alex will talk to Bishop and see when he is available.

· Everyone shared their closest moment to Christ.

· Everyone was asked to write up their job description for the database.  Butch has interns  who can work with him to update the database, if necessary.

Butch will offer the Palanca responsibility to Angie Feltz and Steve Pacitti will mentor her.  Suggested that she contact the Regional Team to see just what the job entails.

· The Treasurer's report showed a balance of $3,247.35 as of January 31,2004.

· The 2003 Appeal produced $1,020.00 and netted $700.00.

· Any charges that are incurred should be sent to Debbie so they can show up as expenses.  If you wish to donate that amount you can note that on the charge.

The Rooster Crows is currently distributed twice a year.  It was suggested it be done four times a year.  No consensus was reached.

Lay Director:  Butch Feldhaus

Bishop understands the difficulty we are having getting the Spanish weekends up and going. 

Will meet with Dale Powers and will try to get on the Kennedy Directory for tax exemptions.

Pre-Cursillo - Velma Burke

Presently we have applications from 6 men and 26 women for upcoming weekends.  175 new brochures are available.

Everyone encouraged to get applications in for those interested in the 2004 weekends.

Post-Cursillo - Steve Pacitti

Regional Ultreya's will be held quarterly. Steve will see what is done elsewhere.

      Monthly Ultreya's are as follows:

· 2nd Wednesday of the month at St. Therese of  Lisieux in Cleveland - Debbie 

            Ferreri is contact.

· 2nd Thursday of the month at St. Alphonsus in Crossville - Jim Heath is contact.

· 2nd Thursday of the month at St. Thomas the Apostle - Marianne Hartman is contact.  This region will change church meeting places every 6 months so that everyone will have a closer distance to travel at one time or another.

· All Ultreya's should follow the format given in the official documents.

· Ideally, copy of talk to be given at Ultreyas to be given to the Spiritual Director one week before meeting.

· School of Leaders - Lois Shearing

· It was suggested that the Liturgy of the Hours be used on the weekends.  Butch will check to see if this change is acceptable.

· May 1, 2004 - Meeting to share on the 10 conversations that led to Cursillo.  Will be held in Crossville and Jim Heath will be asked to see if visitors can stay in private homes while here.

            Terry from Little Rock, Ark.

Noreen Ford from Memphis, TN

Tony from Covington, KY

Bob from Bedford, IN

· Victor Lugo will have the 10 conversations translated into Spanish by the end of February.  We will purchase 20 copies.

· Lois requests: One of the topics will be on Leaders Group Reunion, which the Secretariat agreed to.  The other two technique talks will be on two subjects in The Ten Commandments.
1) Help on leaders group reunion

2) +2 talks on conversation

3) Leadership roles in our discussion.

Spiritual Director:  Father Alex

· School of Leaders very strong - this helps all facets of Cursillo

· Urges everyone to bring another person to Ultreya

· E-mail notices important

· Part of our discipleship

· Got the spark of the weekend - come back to be replished

Miscellaneous information:

By Laws Recovery:   Butch to send to Marianne and she will send to everyone to keep.

Secretariat Manule.  All minutes of past years recorded as well as a repository for all pertinent information.

Budget finalized by July 1st, 2004 and can then use diocesan accounting system.

Pastoral Plan - Bishop pleased by our constantly reviewing each department.

New Business:
· Ultreya - data base update for Steve.
· Three Day Weekend descriptions
Supplier - ordering, storing, delivering, recovering and keeping inventory up to date.

Mentoring - help with team selection and maintain files for team coordinator

Set-Up -  have supplies needed on weekend at conference - prepare for registration, 

              set-up conference room, sleeping rooms, and chapel.

Clean-up - set up closure, clean bedrooms, bathrooms, kitchen and dining area.

Kitchen Help (Patty Varley and Helga Deveau have offered

Three Day reprepresentative on Secretariat . -Carol Bolton suggested

Names for School of Leaders team sent to coordinator as well as Butch after prayerful discertnment.

(It was suggested that several groups could take responsibility for set up and clean up.  Ultreya groups in the north or south depending on where weekend was held)

(Father will ask Linda Ucjcik if interested in handling supplies)

(Another option was that Steve would take care of teams to setup weekends and Marianne would take care of getting clean up crews )  Both terms would last only 1 or 2 years.)  (In the past Joe Palladino has gotten beds needed for the weekends in Cleveland).

Next Secretariat Meeting on April 17, 2004 at St. Jude's in Chattanooga. It will begin at 10 AM and end at 2 PM.  

                                                   Respectfully submitted,

                                                    Marianne Hartman
